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DESCRIBE THE PRESENT AND ORIGINAL, (if known) PHYSICAL. APPEARANCE

.Blythewood was completed ca.1859, but is constructed in an archi­ 
tectural style very unusual for Middle Tennessee. The two-story 
white brick has been Vailed French Colonial^ The main center form 
of the house has a bay section running the full two stories. A main 
hall and double parlors with sliding doors along with a large formal 
dining room and kitchen make up the original downstairs portion of 
the house with the above portion consisting of four large bedrooms.

A single-story wing was added to each side of the front at a later 
date (probably the 1870 T s) at which time a back gallery was en- 
closed and some cast iron trim was probably added'. A sun room was 
added on the south side with a terrace immediately behind it looking 
out on the formal gardens.

The interior of the house has been very fine in detail with heavy 
plaster cornices and medallions in the double parlors. Two marble 
mantles are found in the parlors with a carved wood mantle in the 
dining room. A handsome stair ascends to the second floor with 
beautiful newel post and banisters. The original floors in most 
rooms have been covered with hardwood flooring in recent years but 
the woodwork has been maintained in fine condition.

The exterior trim on the house -- shutters, brackets, cast iron-are 
all in good condition, but the house stands vacant today and some 
windows have been broken by vandals in recent months.

The house sits on a large plot of land recently bought by a group of 
businessmen as an investment 1. It has been vacant for about two 
years now and the shrubs and gardens have not been maintained. A 
small brick smokehouse, dating 1859, and an early log cabin -- 
probably servant's quarters — remain immediately behind the main 
house. A rock wall surrounds the grounds and the entrance columns 
at the main gate are topped with pineapples -- the symbol of 
hospitality.
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STATEMENT OF SIGNIFICANCE

The house known today as Blythewood was constructed by Thomas Keesee 
between .1856-1860. Keesee, a coach maker, came to Columbia in 1837 
from Richmond, Virginia, and by 1856 began construction of what was 
one of the finest homes in the town. Built in the French Colonial 
style, this imposing two-story brick house is the only one of its 
style in the county, but it would hold its own architecturally in 
any area.

Not only is the house outstanding, but the gardens of Blythewood 
are equally notable. Although not kept for the past few years, 
evidence of three fine gardens to the south of the house is readily 
discernible. The Doric columns that form a pergola in the first 
garden are still covered with wisteria and most of the other plant­ 
ings are still there. .. . ... -. .

The house and its surroundings have escaped the ravishes of the 
Civil War and other natural disasters that wiped out other homes 
in the immediate vicinity. It stands as a monument to the 'taste1 ' 
and cultural background .of the early builders in the area.

The present owners hope to incorporate this structure into the 
development of the property. It is possible to adapt this house to 
some modern use as this property is on the edge of the city of 
Columbia and it is considered a prime location for urban develop­ 
ment.
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